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Recent new addition to the Mark Jensen stable of aircraft 

is this beautiful Curtiss Jenny. It is another one of the 

popular large scale ARF’s coming from Austars. 

50cc DLE petrol for power. I’m told it flies beautifully.

Good to see the planning for the development of new 

club facilities is well underway. Our club is one of the 

best in the country already but with a new shelter, hangar 

extensions and hardstand it will be hard to top. Well done 

to all involved with the project, we look forward to the 

progress.

Now winter is behind us soon we’ll have a firmer surface 

to fly off and drier ground under foot. Spring also brings 

some great events to KAMS. Check out our calendar to 

see what suits you and we’ll see you at the field.

K.A.M.S CLUB MEETING
It is vitally important all members attend

 our club meetings.

Held the third Wednesday of every month 
at RAAF Association Bullcreek.

NEXT MEETING:
This Wednesday September 21st

Starts 8.00pm



Kalamunda Aeronautical Model Society (Inc.) 

Minutes

General Meeting, 17th August 2011

Chair
Meeting Open: 20:00hrs
Attendance: 19 Members
Apologies: Danny Hales, Carl Furfaro, Peter Easdown

Ken Greaves, Wayne Schenk, Peter Francis
Visitors: 0 Visitors

Secretary’s Report
Correspondence Inward:
Correspondence Outward: Ross Cant AWA Bronze Wings Order
Minutes of Last Meeting: Published to Slipstream 16-08-11

Moved Ken Heinz, Seconded Nigel Molyneux
Business Arising: Nil.

Membership Services:

Membership Statistics
Current Financial Members 100 Membership Peak for Last Year 144

Renewals Received since 
last General Meeting 3
New Members Since 
last General Meeting

Treasurer’s Report August 2011
Not available due to Treasurer’s absence.

Name Wings
Graham Bloem Bronze 

Power
Ross Duncan Gold Power

 Wings Awards

Field Managers Report and Discussion
Ken Heinz to organize Posthole digger 1st week September.

Pump Bores are being serviced 12th September.

Ken Heinz organizing guttering removal from Western pits.

Shade sail repair is complete.

AWA Report
Eric Gooch SWARMS field lease signed AWA

Park Flyers to register with AWA $20.00 for purposes of designating park flying sites.

World Champs at Whiteman park 2014 control line presentation.

Committee is same as last year

MAAA doing away with pensioner, leaving decision up to clubs which way they go.

MAAA Grant of 15,000.00 has been raised up to 20,000 dollars.

Instructors course 15th 16th October notify committee.



Business Arising from Committee Meeting
Bring and buy will be on again.

ARF General Flying day modeled on the war.

General Business

Discussion held on the proposed 2012 Nationals Calendar.

Calendar Changes Review and fill in.

Person who borrowed weed nap sack could please return to Eric Gooch.

Frank Jensen reported on Field sub committee. Buildings were inspected and a development plan was drawn up for 
membership discussion at the meeting. Richard Boor presented concept drawing for discussion. Frank Jensen talked 
about finance 20,000.00 grant from AWA, KAMS funds 20,000.00 MAAA 40,0000 Loan over 15 years at 0.5 reserve rate.

Frank Jensen to forward a letter of intent to the secretary.	

Meeting Close
Being no further matters, the meeting closed at 20:50hrs

                                      Treasurer’s Report September 2011
Extracted from the full report presented to the September  Committee and General meetings 

for the July/August 2011 accounts.

BF from June                $14893.41            

Expenditure                                                             Income

Cleaning                               364.00              Fees                16585.00

Field Maintenance              795.30              Merchandise           20.00

Synergy                                102.15             Total              $16605.00

AWA                                  9200.00             

Shire Rates                        2305.62             Cheque July          77.00 

Stationary                              60.66 

Sundries                               144.95            CF to September 2011 and

Refreshments                        22.78              reconciled to bank statement

Total                               $12995.46                  $18579.95

Term Deposit

 $35000.00 plus interest  $1208.22 matured 05 Sept. for re-investment  to be advised.

                                       

Canteen Manager’s Report

 July   

Total takings  472.25  Less expenditure  271.25 Retained by manager  $201.00

August    ”      500.90              ”               82.75                  ”                $418.15



Members!
Dolphin Co offers all members of KAMS a 15% discount is available when purchasing 

ARF’s and engines by quoting a reference number when ordering. 
This number will be made available by emailing either the Secretary or Treasurer

NOTICE TO MEMBERS
The QUEENS BIRTHDAY Holiday is 

celebrated on Friday October 28th this year to coincide with CHOGM. 
Flying Restrictions will apply. This means the timetable for 

operations at the field on this day is that of  a Sunday.

20 Sun	     9:00 AM   Electric Scale Rally	         Ken Wansbrough

16 Sun	     9:00 AM   AWA Large & Stand Off Scale     Ken Wansbrough    Static 9am - Flying 12 noon



HAVE YOU BEEN BITTEN BY THE SCALE BUG?
If you love aeromodelling, you must have dreamt of fl ying a scale aircraft at some time.

Or do you fl y scale already and want to become more involved in this area of our hobby?

The Scale Society needs AWA members from all clubs to carry on the tradition of scale 
modelling and fl ying.  And you don’t have to be a scratch building genius to be part of it. 

If your passion is golden era, warbirds or civilian aircraft we would love you to become part 
of the scale society.  There’s no fee to join or tasks to fi ll, simply become involved during 
the many scale rally’s held at clubs throughout the year. 

There are only a few competitions and ARF’s can be fl own at most of them. Flying scale aircraft

is not diffi cult and very rewarding and you’ll fi nd the scale fraternity are a great bunch of 

people who love welcoming new fl yers.

For more information on the Scale Society of WA 
please contact Ken Wansbrough on 9291 6327

The next Scale Events at KAMS are:
AWA Large and Stand Off Scale

Sunday October 16th
Static Judging 9am Flying 12 noon

Electric Scale Rally
Sunday November 20th
Flying commences 9am
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Greg McLure’s superb 
‘Bristol Boxkite’

Part of  the team of  ‘Magnificent Men 
in their Flying Machines’ collection

Great shot of  Mark Crawford’s 
‘Fokker DR1’

Electric powered and a fabulous 
Sunday flier

Leopards never change their spots - or 
do they?

Richard Bloor’s lovely ‘Aviatik’ in a new 
camouflage scheme


